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“The Thin Line” is a Big Success
By Ariel Childs and Emily Katz

    For those of you who didn’t attend “The Thin Line”, a one woman show illustrating the devastating effects of an eating disorder, you missed a moving performance that hit home for everyone.  Amanda Huotari portrayed four different characters: the victim (Ellen), the mother, a supporting friend and Ellen’s negative internal voice.  Huotari told the story of Ellen’s fight with anorexia and bulimia through the eyes of these four characters.  Ellen wanted people to see more of her than just an eating disorder.  Once the mother stopped denying Ellen’s disease, she blamed herself for not being able to solve the “problem”.  Ellen’s friend was torn between being the one person who can see past her anorexia and feeling as though she needs to face it head on and confront Ellen.  Finally, the insidious voice undermined the support that Ellen’s network tried to provide for her.  Each of us in the audience was able to connect with at least one of the characters in the production.  This play, written by Cathy Plourde, was a compilation of her interviews with those who have been affected by an eating disorder.  

    One of the resources for Batesies struggling with eating disorders is the six free counseling sessions that are available through the Health Center.  We are also lucky to have the Bates Eating Awareness Association (BEAA), which sponsors a dinner once a week at Frye Street Union to escape the stress associated with eating in Commons. For more information about how you can get involved with this issue at Bates, please go to the BEAA meetings, every Wednesday at 8:30 pm.  

Marie Wilson Visits the WRC
By Alison Vander Zanden
    Marie Wilson, former president of the Ms. Foundation, came to Bates on Sunday to help the Women’s Resource Center get out the vote, accompanied by Jo Horn, local organizer for the White House Project.  The White House Project is a nation-wide organization with the goal of helping women, especially young women, run for and be elected to public office at all levels of state and federal government.  For more information, visit http://www.thewhite houseproject.org/. Horn gave us a brief but invaluable lesson in get out the vote tactics, both on college campuses and in communities.  She also explained how important it is that women vote, since voting is the first step towards gender-equal political involvement.  Under her guidance, we branched out into dorms and the surrounding neighborhood to knock on doors and distribute information about voting.    

   The highlight of this gathering was meeting and talking with Marie Wilson.  She spoke about her concern that over the past ten years, female participation at all levels of government across the country has stayed at about twenty percent.  The main reason that the number of women elected to public office has not increased is that young women have not been running for office, while women who first got elected to state or federal government years ago are being termed out.  Wilson also articulated the need for continued support of get out the vote efforts and getting women into public office: “People think that we’ve gained equality and it is all over, but that’s not the case—we need to keep fighting.”   

UPCOMING EVENTS

Wednesday, November 10, 7 pm. Women’s Resource Center Weekly Meeting, held at the Women’s Resource Center, 45 Campus Avenue.  Help organize campus and community events!

Wednesday, November 10, 8:00 pm. 'One Night' with PlayRights. The theatrical group will present scenarios to which the audience can respond to by asking questions, etc, to determine what actually occurred in a sexual assault situation. Open to the public. Held in the Mays center. 
Wednesday, November 17, 7 pm. Women’s Resource Center Weekly Meeting, held at the Women’s Resource Center, 45 Campus Avenue.  Help organize campus and community events! 
Women and the 2004 Election
Kay Gonsalves

    As all of the dust continues to settle from last Tuesday’s election, it will become clearer as to how women voted for the two presidential candidates.  However, from exit polls conducted by CNN and analyzed by the Center for American Women in Politics (CAWP), several trends are already evident.  Kerry won 51 % of the women’s vote versus 48% of women in favor of Bush.  Furthermore, the gender gap, which is the difference between women and men voting for a particular candidate was around 7.7 points since 55% of men voted for Bush and 44% voted for Kerry.  In comparison to the 2000 election, the majority of women voted in favor of Gore, but the gender gap was around 10 points.  According to the CAWP, Bush’s ability to increase his share of women’s votes was a major factor in winning the popular vote.   

Numbers for Thought

    Women in top tier male jobs earn only one fourth more on average than women in top female jobs ($47,574 in top men’s vs. $38,842 in top women’s)1
   Women who work full-time full-year earn 77% of what men earn. That’s up from 59 cents on the male dollar in 1964.2   

   One third of full-time women workers fail to meet the earnings standards most Americans consider minimally decent, $25,000 per year. Only 7 percent of male full-time workers earn so little. 3 

1-3 http://www.iwpr.com

Breast Cancer Awareness Talk
Jill Murphy

    The Women's Resource Center recently hosted Bonnie, a representative from the American Cancer Society and a community activist for breast cancer prevention. Bonnie discussed many of the risk factors associated with breast cancer. Some, like gender, age, and genetics cannot be controlled. Older women with familial histories of breast cancer have one of the highest risks of breast cancer. Other factors, such as alcohol use, unhealthy diet, lack of exercise, and smoking have all been linked to an increased risk of breast cancer. Bonnie urged all young women to perform routine self breast exams. Many people assume that only older women are at risk for breast cancer, but she stressed the importance in doing regular checks because the earlier the cancer is found, the sooner treatment can begin and the woman's life can resume. We also talked about advocacy programs coordinated by the American Cancer Society and the positive impact community outreach has on this issue. 

    Breast cancer continues to be a crucial concern to all women and prevention and early diagnosis are two ways through which you can ensure a happy, healthy life. For more information about the American Cancer Society, visit www.cancer.org and search for breast cancer, or email jmurphy2@bates.edu or aeaton@bates.edu if you would like a pamphlet with more information.
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